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Dates to Remember: 

 

*MONDAY’S ARE MINIMUM DAYS – DISMISSAL AT 1:45 PM* 
 
Tuesday, 3/17/20 – St. Patrick’s Day  
Friday, 3/27/20 – Spring Fling Dance 
4/6/20-4/13/20 - Spring Break NO SCHOOL 
Saturday, 4/18/20 – Whole Earth Watershed Festival *Postponed* 
 

Every Friday is SPIRIT DAY! Wear school teal and grey or Oak Run 
T-Shirts 
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Happy Friday! 
I hope you enjoyed Pi Night.  I sure did.   
 
We had our monthly Board Meeting on Wednesday with several items of interest to our school community. 

 No layoffs for the certificated teachers 
 Approval of contract for interim superintendent/principal for the remainder of the year 
 Approval of March 27th dance 
 Change of board meeting dates for April (the 15th instead of the 8th) and December (16th instead of 

the 9th) 
 Working on a library policy for checking books out with the new computer  
 Appointed Michelle Zollars as Teacher in Charge when I am not on campus 
 Allowing the Oak Run Community Newsletter to be printed at school 
 

ATTENDANCE 
PLEASE be sure that you child attends school every day unless he/she is sick.  If your child does miss a day, it 
can be made up on Saturday from 8:00 to 12:00 or 12:00 to 4:00.  We are very close to losing $117,000 which 
is causing the layoff of several classified staff.  If we can get our attendance back up, we will be able to save all 
our programs.  If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me on Monday, Thursday or 
Friday. 
 
COMMUNITY INVOLVEMENT 
Oak Run Community Newsletter (formally known as the Acorn) is seeking business owners to purchase 
advertisement space. Please contact Cindy Shaw for more info or to place an ad! Poohshaw57@yahoo.com 
 
Miss Lynn 
Superintendent/Principal 
(530) 472-3241 
lwilen@oakrunschool.org 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Oak Seed Preschool - Mrs. Lisa’s Class 

 

 

 

Week of March 12, 2020 
 

For the next several weeks we are focusing on life sciences. This week the children are learning about the life 
cycles of living things that hatch from eggs; birds, reptiles, certain fish and sea creatures, insects and 
amphibians just to name a few. We are enjoying books, songs, games and materials that focus on these life 
cycles. Ask your child to tell you about living things that hatch from eggs.  
 

              

 

 

Our life cycle of a butterfly begins with the female 
butterfly laying eggs  on a green leaf. A tiny caterpillar 
hatches from that egg. Soon he builds a cocoon and stays 
inside for over 2 weeks. Then a new butterfly emerges 
from the cocoon!  



 

 

Mr. Adam’s TK- 2nd Grade Class  

 

 

  

 

Greetings, 

My Montessori trainer, Mary Radonis-Lowe, once said, “Why  teach a word like cat when you could teach one 

like velour?” So,  in that spirit, inspired by Ms. Anne’s upper elementary class, we started a challenge word 

wall.  

Words that are unknown to us that we discover while reading are added to the wall. With these words, we 

play a guessing game, like 20 questions to figure out the definitions. A great way to challenge ourselves and 

build vocabulary! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

          

 

 

 

 



 

 

Ms. Anne’s 3rd-5th Grade Class 

 
 

Greetings from Upper Elementary! 
This week, let's catch up about a few things: 
 
Saturday School 
You may have heard that Saturday School is a kind of "S.O.S."--save our school--measure that Oak Run is using 
to try to erase some of our many absences. You may also recognize that by reducing absences, we hope to 
reclaim some much-needed money that the state otherwise plans to yank away. Yes? Awareness all around so 
far? Okay. 
 
But have you also heard that Saturday School is pretty fun? Believe it or not, that's what I've been hearing 
from students. Students who attend Saturday School often remark that they like how quiet it is. They enjoy 
getting more focused teacher attention than a full classroom affords, and they like getting their pick of 
whatever classroom materials they want to work with. Many times, I've been able to show a student new 
ways to work, and had them return on Monday looking forward to continuing new habits and sharing their 
new knowledge. 
 
So you heard it here: Saturday School is worthwhile in more ways than one. Do everyone a favor and drop 
your student(s) off at a Saturday session soon. 
 
Classroom Changes 
Over the past month or so, our class has undergone some changes. Miss Leah now assists in Middle School 
rather than Upper El, three students have just joined us and one has moved into another classroom 
environment, and the Lower El now visits us during our daily singing. All of these changes in routine have 
caused a few kerfuffles in our normal habits of study, but this week we've been settling down again and 
learning more avidly than ever. Just like plants and animals, we can adapt and flourish! 
 
Ask Your Child 
Ask your child: 

 What do you know about microorganisms (tiny living things)? 
 What are the three kinds of matter (solid, liquid, gas), and how do their molecules behave? Which is 

strongest? 
 What does "percent" mean? 
 Can you show me some multi-digit subtraction? 
 How do we divide? 

 

 



 

 

Ms. Zollars’ 6th-8th Grade Class 

 

 

 

 
Dear Families, 

 

What a wonderful time we had Wednesday at the Planetarium!  We were led by Nate, who was very 

impressed with our good behavior and ability to answer his questions on the topic of space, gravity, black 

holes, and so forth.  There was an interactive portion of the lesson (shooting imaginary rockets off Pluto), and 

then an amazing show on black holes in the domed ceiling!  Afterward, we tried a gyroscope, computer-

enhanced sand table-topography map, and other exhibits. Lastly, Mr. Garrett took us by the Sundial Bridge to 

eat Ms. Dianna's lunches. What a lovely day! We continue to hone our math skills, are writing persuasive 

essays, and started a chemistry notebook. PLEASE try to come to Saturday school if you have missed any days 

this year. Look for report cards to be in your mailbox soon 
  

Please contact me with any concerns.  

Thank you, 
Michele  
mzollars@oakrunschool.org  
530-691-8390 
 

 

                                                                 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Library in Progress! 
 

Over the past few weeks, work has begun revamping the Oak Run School library.  We have registered with an 

online cataloguing system, so students will be able to search for any book we own online.  We have a new 

scanner and barcode system so that every book will be easy for students to check in and out.  Work is under 

way to reorganize what books are in the library and also to order new, up-to-date fiction and non-fiction 

titles.  We are excited to get things up and running for students to use by the end of the year. 
 

~Hope Zollars 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

  



 

  



 

  



 

  



 

  



 

  



 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 
 



 

 

 

Email Directory: 

 
 Lynn Wilen  Superintendent/Principal lwilen@oakrunschool.org 
 Tiffany Fulkerson  Administrative Asst.  tfulkerson@oakrunschool.org 
 Tina Pollycutt  Office Manager  tpollycutt@oakrunschool.org 
 Alicia Shaefer  Office Assistant  ashaefer@oakrunschool.org 
 Lisa Cunningham  Preschool Director  lcunningham@oakrunschool.org 
 Adam Mankoski  TK- 2nd GradeTeacher  amankoski@oakrunschool.org 
 Anne Adams  3rd-5th Grade Teacher  aadams@oakrunschool.org 
 Michele Zollars  6th-8th Grade Teacher  mzollars@oakrunschool.org 
 Jordan Butler  Food Manager   jhisey@oakrunschool.org 
 Rose Duran  Instructional Aide  rduran@oakrunschool.org 
 Leah Klein   Instructional Aide  lklein@oakrunschool.org 
 Zarrin Klotzer  Sue Barton Specialist  zklotzer@oakrunschool.org 
 Becky Carr   Music/Choir Director  bcarr@oakrunschool.org 
 Kansas Simonis  School Board President ksimonis@oakrunschool.org 
 Tom Diskin   School Board Clerk  tdiskin@oakrunschool.org  
 Philomene Swenson School Board Member pswenson@oakrunschool.org 
 LeeAnn Mollath  School Board Member lmollath@oakrunschool.org 
 Stan Statham  School Board Member sstatham@oakrunschool.org 
 Adam Mankoski  Project SHARE Coordinator amankoski@oakrunschool.org 
 Dianna Campbell  Cook    dcampbell@oakrunschool.org 
 Sharon Davis  RSP Teacher   sdavis@columbiasd.com 
 Hope Zollars  Librarian   hzollars@oakrunschool.org 

 


